Fiscal Comments Commission Meeting July 13, 2021

Policy Report: PWD No. 21-26 WPC Vehicle Replacement

This is for the purchase of a 3/4 ton, 4-wheel drive pickup truck with snowplow and lift gate. On September 3, 2019, the Commission approved purchasing policies that allow for the use of cooperative purchasing. The City is authorized to use the Kansas Division of Procurement, or political subdivisions of the State of Kansas, other governmental agencies, or public purchasing cooperatives when purchasing supplies, materials, and equipment. The use of cooperative purchasing has the benefit of reducing administrative costs, eliminating duplication of effort, lowering prices, and sharing in the expertise that may be available in only one of the participating jurisdictions.

Funding is available in the Sewer Fund operating budget. Staff recommends approval of the purchase of a 3/4 ton, 4 wheel drive truck with snow plow through National Auto Fleet in an amount not to exceed \$45,199.62.